
 
 

THE FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

GOLFTYN LANE, KELSTERTON COURT, VERMEER CLOSE, GOLFTYN DRIVE, 

HAFOD CLOSE, HOLLY CLOSE, HALS CLOSE AND COLLEGE VIEW, CONNAH’S 

QUAY  

PROPOSED PROHIBITON OF WAITING AT ANY TIME 
 

Statement of Reasons for Proposing to make the Order 
 
Flintshire County Council propose to introduce No Waiting at Any Time restrictions (double yellow 
lines) in the roads as listed above. 
 
The introduction of No Waiting At Any Time restrictions are intended to address indiscriminate 
parking, maintain visibility and to ensure that the junctions are not obstructed by parked vehicles. 
 
Parking at junctions, regardless of the presence of yellow lines, is an offence and the restrictions 
provide a visual deterrent to reinforce this message. At present, should vehicles be parked within 10 
metres of a junction, an act of criminality may be committed and would therefore be subject to 
enforcement action by North Wales Police. Furthermore the Highway Code states that vehicles 
should not park near or on a junction as they may cause obstruction and compromise safety for all 
road users. 
 
The County Council continues its responsibility to consider the provision of convenient and safe 
movement of motor vehicles and other traffic, and the proposed measures are aimed at ensuring that 
danger is minimised to vulnerable road users aswell as improving the amenities of the locality. 
 
The proposals are detailed in the Public Notice and in the proposed Order 
 

 
Katie Wilby, 
Chief Officer (Streetscene & Transportation), 
County Hall,  
Mold, CH7 6NF 
Flintshire.  
Friday 14th March 2025. 


